
Dear Mr. Gerassimos Th
omas,

I write to you concerning
 an issue, which has giv

en rise to considerable p
olitical debate n

Denmark. The issue is c
onnected to planned cha

nges of the Danish VAT
 tules aiming at

clarifying the VAT rules 
applying to artists.

The planned changes w
ere already contained n 

a draft bill, which was in
troduced in the

Danish Parliament durin
g Spring 2022. During th

e parliamentary debates
 on the draft bill,

the Tax Committee of th
e Danish Parliament req

uested a legal opinion fr
om a Danish

law firm (Gorrissen Fede
rspiel), which — as rega

rds the interpretation of 
article 28 of the

VAT Drective — differed
 from the interpretation o

f the Danish authorities.

Not least due to the diffe
ring interpretations of the

 VAT Directive on that sp
ecific point,

the draft bill was not ado
pted by the Danish Parli

ament before the end of
 the parliamen-

tary year. ‘The Danish authorities h
ave not changed their in

terpretation of article 28 
of the VAT D

rective, and the Danish G
overnment therefore inte

nds to present the bill in
 the Danish

Parliament again. However, in order to avo
id renewed discussions 

on the interpretation of t
he VAT Di

rective hindering the ado
ption of the bill, the Dani

sh Government has dec
ided to request

the Commission’s view o
n the interpretation of ar

ticle 28 of the VAT Direc
tive before

the bill is presented n Pa
rliament.

My services have theref
ore prepared the enclos

ed note explaining the is
sue in more detail,

and this note is simultan
eously being transmitted

 to Head of Unit C.1., Mr
. Patrice Pillet.

It follows from normal ru
les on the treatment of d

raft bills in the Danish Pa
rliament, that

the draft bill must be pre
sented in Parliament at t

he latest at the beginnin
g of April if the

bill shall be adopted with
in the present parliamen

tary year.

As the view of the Comm
ission might influence th

e decision on whether to
 present the

bill in Parliament, the Da
nsh authorities kindly as

k for the Commission’s a
nswer before
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Also, 1 would like to str
ess that if it could be in

 any way considered us
eful for facilitating

the process, 1 am more
 than willing to participa

te in a meeting in order
 to discuss the

matter. Finally, I should mentio
n that I have asked my

 services to include a c
opy of this letter,

ey transmit the enclose
d note to Mr. Pillet,
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